Holly Park School – Learning & Teaching Agenda


Date : 2/2/18
Present:- A.Pelham, F.Vettiankal, F.Quinton, G.Birtill, K.Tress, T.Graveney
Apologies:- 
	AGENDA ITEMS
	KEY DISCUSSION POINTS
	ACTION (who? /timescale?)

	1. Actions from previous meeting

MM to look into phonics in EYFS


	AP reported back on behalf of MM.
All EYFS staff have had training for phase 1 of phonics.

CPD provided by BPSI adviser, Helen Cheung for nursery and reception staff. Real focus on listening and identifying sounds through rhyme etc.

New phonics resources being purchased for sept and governor learning walk planned to monitor impact.

	

	2. SIP Teaching & Learning priorities 2017 – 18

Leadership & Management

To effectively monitor progress and attainment in maths and writing across the school
Teaching
· To ensure maths teaching continues to use the CPA approach (Concrete, pictorial, abstract) and develops reasoning and problem solving alongside the fluency.
To ensure a broad and balanced curriculum ensuring that all subject content is covered in each year group 
Outcomes
· To improve progress and attainment for all pupils in writing at all key stages
Early years

· To embed phase 1 phonics
· To improve outdoor provision

· To ensure writing results stay high

· To ensure PSED results are at least in line with national

	AP reminded governors how HP monitors progress and attainment – via book looks and termly pupil progress meetings. Class teachers meet with SLT to discuss pupils, particularly those whom may be cause for concern. SLT look at books prior to the meetings.
A new governor asked about the criteria used to judge pupils’ progress. AP explained that pupils are viewed as making slow progress, working towards, making rapid progress or working at greater depth.

A governor asked AP to clarify how the two sets of data are collected – Barnet route map and tracker data.

SLT use book look evidence to for route map data and class teachers enter tracker data based on books, termly tests and knowledge of the children.

Tracker data indicates the progress children are making from a fixed point (e.g. reception or end of Year 2)
This is monitored by SLT and a summary of this data is discussed at pupil progress meetings. A governor asked whether this allowed robust conversations to happen about tracking progress of particular pupil groups. AP agreed that this was a very useful way to identify under-achieving groups and discuss possible interventions.

AP explained that the intervention provision map is analysed and reviewed each term so that amendments can be made. On the whole the interventions led by TAs at HP are for children just below average.
A governor asked how the lowest achieving children are supported.

Currently the lowest achieving children are supported in class by both the class teacher and TA during the morning sessions.

Maths teaching is in the SIP for a second year as a school target. Need time to embed the changes and new pedagogy.

Jenny Owen has led maths CPD for teachers in spring and autumn terms this year, also attended the National Maths Conference.
HP now using the White Rose maths policy for the school calculation policy. This is being developed and final draft of policy being written.

Maths is the focus of lesson observation this term (looking at fluency, problem solving and reasoning for all abilities) and the focus of the teachers’ lesson study.

AP reminded governors that ‘a broad and balanced curriculum’ offer is a key focus for Ofsted.

Cross-curricular learning is monitored via learning walks.

Circle time is really supporting the PSHE curriculum and the school are looking at the possibility of introducing curriculum days – RE/D&T – in school calendar.

A governor asked how we can get more parents engaged with their children’s learning. Governors agreed that it would be very helpful if the school could produce a brief help sheet for the parental book look sessions pre-parents’ evenings. Some parents need support identifying what they are looking at in the books and what useful questions they can ask their own children about their books and learning etc.

	

	3. Policies to be ratified
· EYFS

· Sex & Relationships

· Curriculum
· Calculation

· PE
	AP thanked governors for their comments and contributions and asked governors to send any additional feedback by Monday.

	

	4. Professional Development update (Maria)


	John, Fiona Q and Maria all attended the recent training on writing successful bids and identifying likely funding opportunities.
A governor suggested setting up a bid-writing group. 
A governor also asked whether the CPD info about courses attended is shared on the schools website.

	

	5. Quality of teaching & Learning

	AP reminded governors that Ofsted no longer grade lessons. Judgements about the quality of T&L are obtained from the children’s’ books, data, learning walks and lesson observations.
AP informed governors that she has no major concerns at present and judges the quality of T&L to be GOOD with some areas of outstanding practice. AP and MM will be attending a new BPSI 5-day course about monitoring T&L and making effective judgements.
A governor asked who leads the lesson observations at HP.

Either AP or MM observes lessons accompanied by a phase leader or key stage leader.

	

	6. Attainment Review
	Helen Morrisson recently carried out an attainment review at HP.
The school receives an autumn term challenge visit and a spring term support visit.

In the autumn term visit the 2017 data was analysed and the discussion focussed on progress. HM agreed that progress outcomes for HP were GOOD.
The spring term visit will focus on writing and whether feedback is having an impact on writing progress. This will include a visit to another school (Fairway school). 

	

	7. AOB
	A governor asked whether the additional tutoring at Brunswick Park school on Saturday mornings was still happening and how the students who attend are being tracked.
AP explained that the sessions are for PP children in Years 3-6 and about 6 children from each year group attend the classes. They are tracked and monitored via the school provision map and Sally Thomas who collates all PP data.

	


